BLAKEDOWN CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

MEDOW Z

BIRMINGHAM ROAD BLAKEDOWN KIDDERMINSTER DY10 3JN

Telephone: 01562 700243

Email: office@blakedownprimary.worcs.sch.uk

Head Teacher:

Mrs. H. E. Beckford-Bond B.Sc (Hons) NPQH

Dear Parents/ Carers of Year 2 children,

On Thursday 21st March 2024 we will be visiting the Museum of Carpet in Kidderminster to support our learning this half term in history. We are doing a local history study with our focus being on the history of carpet making in Kidderminster.

We will be leaving school at approximately 10:00 and will travel by coach to the museum. Whilst at the museum we will be learning about spinning, weaving and power looms; with an opportunity to talk to a retired carpet weaver to hear first-hand experience. We will then be leaving the museum at around 13:00 to return to school.

Children will need the following things for the day:

To wear their school uniform.

 A packed lunch to include at least one drink. Please ensure that there are no fizzy drinks or glass bottles.

The total cost of the visit is £9.80 per pupil. Please send your contributions via P4S and fill in the consent form on Parentmail by Thursday  $14^{th}$  March 2024.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Your sincerely,

Miss C Waldron.

Year 2 Class teacher.